
 Denise was a member of the CPF Ontario Board of Directors from 2015-2020 and from 
2022-2023. In her role as Branch president, Denise advocated for French as a Second 
Language (FSL) education and opportunities to numerous stakeholders and decision 
makers at the provincial and national levels.

 Before joining the CPF Ontario Board, Denise served on the executive of the CPF 
Hamilton-Wentworth Chapter as Treasurer, Vice-President, and President. As a Chapter 
member, Denise organized yearly events open to the public, involving speakers, 
entertainers, childcare, and French book sales. She promoted French Immersion and 
CPF at numerous school board French Immersion information nights, as well as school 
and community events. She delegated at school board meetings about issues affecting 
FSL students.

 Denise served for many years as a voting member on the Hamilton-Wentworth District 
School Board’s French as a Second Language Advisory Committee (FSLAC) and 
served as parent co-chair for several years. She is a parent of two children in Core 
French and French Immersion.

 Having lived for 6 years in Quebec as a young child, a love of French and languages in 
general has always been in Denise’s heart. This led her to take French as a Second 
Language through high school, as well as courses in German, Spanish, and Linguistics 
at high school and university.

 Denise is currently completing a Master of Science in Education and will soon become a 
certified primary-junior teacher.

 Denise looks forward to serving another term on the CPF Ontario Board of Directors.
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